2021 EVE Noxious Weed Committee Report



 Barry Pleshek, Chairman

Hello neighbors, our efforts this year for noxious weed control went off as planned and scheduled on Monday August 9th. We again used the crew from Ark Valley Weed Management for our contracted spraying, working through and with Teller Park Conservation District, TPCD and the Coalition for the Upper South Platte, CUSP. 
The day of the treatment I had available assistance from a few neighbors from the area. Special thanks to Kevin McGrath and Matt Gerace for their involvement, it would have been very challenging without their assistance. 
Our plan was similar to last year, one applicator worked all the roads and shoulders throughout the area, while the other started working the front meadows. We gave direction and guidance to both operators throughout the day, working from 08:30 to 3:30, without much down time or breaks. Thanks to Kevin for using his UTV to help guide the applicators down through properties throughout the area. 
We did have an unusual amount of Toadflax this season due to an overabundance of moisture in the spring. This condition and overpopulation were not limited to our properties or due to management of previous years. This influx of Toadflax is throughout most of Teller and Park counties according to what the contractors have seen. 
Thanks to those property owners who responded to my inquiry about noxious weeds on their lots, which did help the overall efforts. We basically treated the same sections mapped last year and were known to have noxious weeds needing treated. We did find a few new spots, but nothing unusual or unexpected. 
One side note to our efforts, I have been working closely with Chris Fuller, CUSP Coordinator, in treating the Orange Hawk Weed located off Elk Ridge South, to hopefully eradicate the CDA’s List A noxious weed. We treated the site twice, once on July 19th, and again August 16th, both times had a sizeable outbreak of the weed, but we believe each treatment will be successful in reducing the population. For our efforts and direct assistance, the HOA will receive payment for “labor in kind” reimbursement for time and equipment used, which were supplied from myself and ATV, and the UTV from Kevin McGrath. 
To date, I have not received invoicing, but did receive notification from Marisa, from TPCD, showing we’ll be right at what we spent last year! Happy to say the HOA is eligible to receive contributing funds towards our efforts and contracted spraying.  
As always, a big thanks to those that assisted with this year’s efforts, especially during the day of the treatments.
Please feel free to contact me with questions or concerns of this year’s noxious weed management. 
Regards, 
Barry Pleshek
Committee chairman
